
Extract from the Minutes of the 650th Licensing Meeting of the 
Environmental Protection Agency, held on 1 March 2011  
at Headquarters, Johnstown Castle Estate, Co Wexford 

 
 
 
2. Minutes of Meeting held on 15 February 2011 
  The Minutes of the Meeting held on 15 February 2011 were approved subject to the 

following amendments to Minute Item 4 Recommended Decision on an Application for a 
Review of a Waste Licence for Greenstar Limited.   

   Amend 3rd paragraph under the heading Inspectors Report as follows; 
‘The Directors were not satisfied that the licensee has demonstrated, based on 
noise monitoring results from 2009 to 2010, the ability to comply with the 
standard noise limits of 55dB(A) (daytime) and 45dB(A) (night-time) at the 
nearest noise sensitive locations, boundary and neighbouring premises.’  

 
   Insert new sentence at the end of the last paragraph to read as follows; 

 ‘The Directors further decided in-view of the ongoing non-compliances that OEE 
should review the compliance history of the existing Licence and prepare a 
recommendation as appropriate.’  

 
  It was confirmed that all of the matters for clarification raised at the meetings had been 

clarified to the satisfaction of the Board. 
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